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Wakulla County Reminds Residents to Review the Revised Flood Insurance Rate Maps and Encourages Affected Property Owners to Contact Their Insurance Company
Crawfordville, Florida – Wakulla County has received notification from the Department of Homeland Security’s Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) that the appeals period for the revised Flood Insurance Rate Maps for Wakulla County has ended, and that the revised maps will become effective on September 26, 2014.  Although the new maps are not yet in effect, in accordance with FEMA regulations, all development permits are now required to comply with the revised Flood Insurance Rate Maps.

Residents, business owners, and property owners are encouraged to review the revised maps to determine if they will be affected by the map changes.  The revised flood maps may be viewed at http://portal.nwfwmdfloodmaps.com.  

In most cases where changes are proposed, the new maps will increase the flood hazard designation of properties; meaning that affected properties that are not currently within a designated flood hazard area will be located within such an area, and affected properties that are currently within an area of moderate flood hazard will be located within an area of increased flood hazard.  The areas of the County most affected by the map changes are located near the coast and along rivers.  However, the County encourages all residents to review the revised maps to see how they may be affected.

Most homeowners insurance does not cover flood damage; therefore, affected property owners should contact their insurance company to ensure that they have adequate coverage and that policies account for new flood risk information.  Home and business owners who purchase flood insurance prior to the effective date of the new maps (September 26, 2014) may be grandfathered under the lower rates of the current flood designation.  More information on flood insurance under the revised maps is available at www.floodsmart.gov. 
For additional information related to this story, please contact the Wakulla County Department of Planning and Community Development, Monday-Friday, between 8:00a.m. and 5:00p.m., at 850-926-3695.

